

School Newsletter



IN THIS ISSUE

Year 5 Viking Day
Bouncy Day
Smartphone Free Childhood
SEND news
Pupil Governor Elected
National Poetry Day
Parent Workshops
Friends of Feoffment news

Year 5 Viking Day

The Year 5s had a great Viking Day recently. They spent the day having a taster of Viking life. They had the opportunity to create beeswax candles, amulets for good luck, elf stones, runes to help tell our fortunes and medicines to cure all sorts of illnesses. They acted out being warriors, shield-maidens, illuminators, weavers and made ink to scribe with. All-in-all an absolutely brilliant day.



Reminders

A reminder that individual and family photographs will be taken on Monday 21st October.

Also, please take a look in the school lost property shed, as we're getting a rather large number of jumpers. To aid this, please remember to label all of your children's clothes.

Finally, if your child is in Reception and KS1, please don't send them into school on PE days with lace up shoes (unless they can tie them themselves). We are losing lots of PE activity time to teachers needing to tie many pairs of laces whilst helping others get changed. Velcro strap shoes are far easier for the children and maximise the children's activity time.

Bouncy Day

The younger children in the school had a fantastic time at Bouncy Day. Here are a few pictures of them enjoying the bouncy castle and slide during the afternoon. We raised a great amount of money for the Friends of Feoffment at the same time.





Smartphone Free Childhood

Thank you for all of the positive feedback and messages of support you gave me after the letter I sent out recently regarding smartphone use by children. If you would like to take the next step in committing to this, the feel free to sign the parent pledge at

https://parentpact.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk

Pupil Governor Post

Alongside out house captain's we have now appointed this year's Pupil Governor. This was voted for by the KS2 children. The winner was Henry Petchey, who replaces his brother in the role from last year. His deputy will be Constance Goodchild. They both delivered great speeches to the rest of the children, and will now be tasked with running the school council for the year ahead.

National Poetry Day

We had a lovely National Poetry Day last week, and some wonderful poetry was shared by some of the children during the Friday Awards Assembly. They were creative, imaginative and well-structured. They were also delivered with very clear and voices from the children, demonstrating great oracy (which is a major focus for the school this year).

Friends of Feoffment News

The Friends have an upcoming meeting for planning future events, this meeting at the **Dog and Partridge at 7pm on the** 15th October. All are welcome, as the more members we have the more money we can raise for the children.

House Points Trophy

Congratulations the Sapphires house for winning the last two week's House point trophies.



Little Wandle & Early Reading Workshops

All parents and carers in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are welcome to attend a parent workshop about Little Wandle Phonics and Reading programme. Mrs Thompson will talk through the programme, how we teach phonics in school and how you can support your child at home with an opportunity to ask any questions you may have. Both sessions will be the same. Please do come along!

Tuesday 15th October at 2:30pm or 6:00pm in the school hall.

Each session will be approx 40 mins. A PowerPoint and resources will be shared online afterwards for anyone unable to attend.

Parenting Support and SEND News

SENDIASS is an independent information about health services and provision in relation to SEND. They offer lots of support to parents and have information and training available for free. As well as there recorded sessions they are running the following course in October:

Understanding children and young people's behaviour as a communication need

Wed, October 23, 10:00am – 11:30am – Online Online session for parents/carers where specialist teachers from the Speech, Language and Communication service will explore how to support the communication skills of children and young people, through our own responses, to better understand their behaviour. Click here to register

SEND booklists and recommendations

A s well as topping our school library with books that explore a whole range of topics, Suffolk Libraries have compiled some fantastic book lists for children and grownups that are a great starting point for understanding and discussing ADHD, Autism and managing tantrums and meltdowns.

https://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/book-lists/adhd
https://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/book-lists/autism
https://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/book-lists/tantrums









Contextual Safeguarding Special Edition- World Mental Heath Day



The National College

What Parents & Educators Need to Know about IN-GAMF CHAT

Online gaming has become a significant part of children's entertainment, with millions of young players engaging in multiplayer games where chatting with friends or strangers is commonplace.

Gaming can have a good impact on mental health. It can help with things like:

- taking time out to relax and recharge
- having fun and chatting with friends
- · learning new skills, like problem-solving or being a team player

While there are positives, online gaming chat also brings certain risks that could impact a child's mental health. Unregulated gaming chat environments can be breeding grounds for toxic behaviour, including bullying,, inappropriate content, addiction and social isolation and pressure to preform.

Repeated exposure can lead to anxiety, depression, and low self-esteem. Parents should be aware of signs that their child's mental health may be affected by online gaming chat. Below are some tips and advice.





OUR SCHOOL OFFICE CONTACT IS

01284 754840

admin@guildhallfeoffment.suffolk.sch.uk